MINUTES OF A HEALTH MEETING OF THE COUNTY OF HANCOCK, STATE OF ILLINOIS, HELD AT THE COUNTY COURTHOUSE IN THE CITY OF CARTHAGE ON NOVEMBER 4, 2024

The meeting was called to order by vice chair Harry Douglas at 6:30 p.m.  Members in attendance included Michelle Merritt, Steve Finney, Steve Lucie, Josh Turner, Mark Menn, and Mark Harrison.  Patsy Davis and Ryan Weeks were absent.  Aaron Feagain was also in attendance.  

There has been no bid on the animal control building.  Motion to table the sale of the animal control building was made by Ms. Merritt, seconded by Mr. Lucie.  All members present voted aye.

The ESDA report was passed around.  

Amy Hall from the Health Department has put in her notice.  There was discussion regarding the board’s involvement versus noninvolvement of the health department structure, etc.  Mr. Lucie will invite the states’ attorney to the next health meeting.

Mr. Feagain gave the EMS report.  There were 134 calls, 118 billable, 90 transports.  There were 20 transfers for Memorial Hospital which makes it 311 for the year so far.  The first responders will be receiving $5000 from EMS for the FY 2025.   They have an old ambulance sitting outside the building.  The Hancock County Chapter of Pink Heels is interested in this.   Discussion regarding donating this ensued.  Mr. Lucie motioned to declare the ambulance surplus, Mr. Harrison seconded.  All members present voted aye.

Motion to put the ambulance up for sealed bids was made by Ms. Merritt, seconded by Mr. Finney.  All members present voted aye.  The committee will be opening bids for this on December 2, deadline is at 4 p.m. that day.  There was discussion regarding the involvement of the board regarding EMS versus the health department.   

The winning bid for the ambulance building construction was Straightline Construction.  This needs to be completed by May 24.  EMS needs to be out of the current building by June 30, 2025.  

Claims were gone over.  Ms. Merritt moved to approve the claims, Mr. Finney seconded.  All members present voted aye. 

Mr. Finney made a motion to recess until December 2, Ms. Merritt seconded the motion.  All members present voted aye.  Meeting adjourned at 7:11 p.m.

								Respectfully submitted,


								Harry Douglas, Vice Chair
